

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES March 7, 2017

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be March 21, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the February 7, 2017 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

New Business

Public Hearing – application for 6-12 chickens 294 Middlesex Avenue

Janna Fischer is applying for 6-12 chickens. The animal inspector gave a favorable recommendation. No comments or concerns came in from the abutters. Dr. Williams motioned to approve the permit, Ms. Sabounjian, second, voted 2-0.

Vape Shops

Dr. Williams asked for this agenda item. She is concerned about the two vape shops that are permitted in Town. Under zoning these types of establishments are allowed. Also the current Board of Health regulations state that you must be age 21 to purchase e-cigarettes. Dr. Williams is concerned about the younger kid's vaping. She suggested a PSA and educational materials for the kids at the Middle and High School. The Director will talk with the SADD program about producing a PSA. Ms. Sabounjian suggested reaching out to WCTV as well.

Old Business

The Director presented the Board with a status update from the contractor, Safe Food Management, that is working with Pizza Mia. A timeline for changes and improvements should be completed by July. Continued updates will come at later meetings.

The work removing the waste piles at McDonald Road estates is complete. The Board gave the go ahead for the Director to sign building and occupancy permits.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian, seconded.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health